
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PHILLIP R. DEVILLIER 
SPEAKER OF THE HOUSE 

 

LOUISIANA LEGISLATURE 

 

J. CAMERON HENRY 
PRESIDENT OF THE SENATE 

TO: REGISTERED LOUISIANA LOBBYISTS 

RE: STATE CAPITOL IDENTIFICATION BADGES 

 

Senate President J. Cameron Henry, Jr. and Speaker of the House Phillip DeVillier remind all 

registered Louisiana Lobbyists to renew their state capitol identification badges ahead of the 

2025 Legislative Session.   

 

While lobbyists are not required to have an identification badge to communicate or lobby the 

legislature, a 2025 badge assists the Capitol Security Office in confirming your identity and can 

expedite your entrance into the building including compliance with routine security measures. 

The legislature reserves the right to search any person entering the State Capitol Complex.  

 

To qualify for a Lobbyist Identification Badge applicants must:  

1. Register with the Louisiana Board of Ethics and maintain “active” status including a 

valid LB number (used to access the Lobbyist Online System)  

2. Fill out Lobbyist Individual or Group Badge Application online at 

https://house.louisiana.gov/H_Staff/H_Staff_Sergeant and include a JPEG 

photo/headshot 

3. Pay the annual $10 registration fee via check or money order made out to House of 

Representatives (NO CASH or CREDIT CARDS) 

 

Once approved, your identification badge will be printed and available for pick up in Room 207 

of the Capitol Security Office located on the 2nd floor of the Louisiana State Capitol.   

 

If you have any questions, please call 225-342-1228 or email Housesgt.atArms@legis.la.gov.  
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